
FROM THE PRESIDENT ï óPresidential Ponderingsô 
 

Welcome to the summer edition of Billboard and particularly, if 

somewhat belatedly, welcome to new members of the Company. 

In the last newsletter I enthused about the success of ñNever Forgetò 

and this time I can enthuse again about WMTCôs contribution to the 

Swan Theatreôs ñ50 Years Celebration  Eveningò on 20th June. It looked 

great, sounded great and came over as a spectacular piece, so 

congratulations to absolutely everyone involved, on stage and off. I was 

very proud. The whole evening was very enjoyable and well done too to 

Cath, Ollie, Jade and Stuart who also appeared with our old friend Barry 

North  in the Kays schoolroom scene which was hilarious. 

A few weeks before the celebration concert Aileen, Gill and I 

represented WMTC at the Gala evening at the Swan when many of the 

professional actors, directors and staff who had been involved with the 

theatre since it opened in 1965 were present together with representatives of local theatre users. I 

even made contact with the lighting man I first worked with in 1977!! 

As well as the social side of  the evening we were treated to some short performances from the 

amateur and professional Swan companies.  

Massive congratulations to Paula, her team and all the dancers from Harlequin who did so 

fantastically well at the Dance World Cup in Bucharest. As well as winning medals galore for their 

performances the England team actually won the World Cup, an incredible achievement. 

We look forward once again to Harlequin being involved in our show this year.  

Rehearsals are well under way for ñAll You Need Is Loveò. Meet the Show, auditions, recording 

and music rehearsals have come and gone and the show is beginning to take shape and the 

company seem to be enjoying themselves. 

You will no doubt see elsewhere in this newsletter pleas for help in selling more tickets, finding 

sponsors, advertisers or ideas for generating income for us. As I have said before ours is an 

expensive show to put on and we need to sell 90% of our seats just to break even so any 

additional income is essential to keep us in business. 

As I write, opening night is less than three months away so exciting times ahead. Summer seems 

finally to have arrived so hope we will all enjoy some fine weather. To the on-stage company and 

the off-stage helpers keep up the good work - see you at Perdiswell. 

 

Dick 
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CHAIRMANôS CHUNTERINGS 
  
I am told, on good authority (the offstage singers didnôt 

see it), that ñ50 years of The Swan; a celebration of 

Worcesterôs Talentò was great and it was implied that 

we were the best act, and Chris Jaeger MBE, the chief 

executive of Worcester Live has asked me to pass on 

this message; 

ñA huge thank you to everybody who took part in the 

Celebration Night; what  

a fantastic evening! I thought it was a great standard 

on stage, a real credit to all the participating groups, 

and much appreciated by the audience. Also, there 

was a real spirit of celebration among everybody and a 

great camaraderie between the groups. It was absolutely the most appropriate way to 

celebrate the 50th anniversary of the Swan. Big thanks to Rick and the band, Ben for 

brilliant compering and a really efficient and calm crew, who all made a great 

contributionò.   

Letôs hope that as well as showcasing what we do it also helped to sell some tickets 

to our next show. 

And so to ñAll You Need is Love,ò and the sections that I saw last week are looking 

and sounding great. But in addition to singing, moving and looking good we also 

need to make the show a financial success so that we can give some money to the 

British Heart Foundation, replenish our bursary fund and then do it all again next 

year. 

So please sell lots of tickets to your family, friends and customers, especially for 

opening night when there is Ã2 off, support the weekly raffle, put up posters, get 

leaflets into suitable outlets (Ellie will be chasing you on this), see if you can help with 

sponsorship or donate a raffle prize (you have had an email from Aileen on this) and 

tell us if you know of a business that might advertise in the programme. And Phil and 

Ellie would like to hear from anyone who can help with publicity. 

And finally we have chosen the name of next yearôs show and signed the contract 

with The Swan, so if you want to be in ñWalking on Sunshineò 30 October to 5 

November 2016 please plan your holidays (and pregnancies) accordingly.  

 

David 



Show Producerôs Chiruppings 
 

As I write this, our show is nine weeks away! Nine weeks of at 

least two rehearsals a week as we bring óAll you need is Loveô 

up to the boil. There will be a whole lot of fun to be had 

alongside the hard work as we enjoy these last two months 

before the show bursts onto the stage. Our backstage crew 

are starting to assemble and Carole can be seen hard at work 

with her team  finding and fitting  lovely outfits for everyone. It 

wonôt be long before the children from Claines and Wilden will 

be joining us on Sundays and then we will be adding 

Harlequin into the mix alongside our musicians and 

comedians. The days are going to fly along now, so take time 

to look around and  enjoy the moment as often as you can. 

Looking ahead, óWalking on Sunshineô is now more than just a title. Our charity next year is 

Guide Dogs and  I know you wonôt be surprised to know that there will be at least one guide 

dog on stage with the company every performance. Thinking caps are already in place for 

some good songs. óYouôve got a friend ó is top of the list ! 

Meet the Show night 2016 will be on Monday 14th March and audition night is Monday 

4th April. If you have friends who might like to join us next year make sure they have tickets 

for this years show and they can get an idea of what we do. 

Keep listening to your CDôs and looking at our Facebook videos. 

Have a great time, work hard and enjoy being  part of a very special team. 

Val x 

¢ƛŎƪŜǘ bŜǿǎ ŦǊƻƳ Dƛƭƭ 

On 1st July, when the Swan Theatre box office started selling 

our tickets,we had already sold 40% through advanced booking 

forms and members orders, so we were off to a good start. 

The centre block on Sat Matt and Eve performances were 

almost full !! 

Tickets ordered through me will be sent out in August, subject to 

payment. Our quietest night is Tuesday, even though we reduced the price of our first night 

tickets to Ã12. 

It would be great if we all tried to push the early part of the week to ensure good audiences 

for those nights. 

Don't forget to remind  family, friends, work colleagues, neighbours (anyone you happen to 

be talking to really) that you can get tickets for them via me or just give them a flyer and 

they can contact me direct. This will save them having to pay box office booking charges if 

they order through the Swan or if they prefer they can go into the box office in town without 

incurring charges. 

Put a flier in your car window and spread the word on Facebook etc 

We need to sell 90% to break even. Anything over that will put a big smile on Dicks face !! 

Let's all do our best  to make  sure we have full houses for what I know will be another 

brilliant show  

Love Gill x  



WMTC AGM - January 8th 2015 
 
 Our AGM took place on 8th January at PYPLC. It was well attended as always, and 

the business of the evening proceeded smoothly. Of 
course there were highlights, not the least the eagerly 
awaited awarding of the TACKI  cup (the Totally Amazing 
Cup for Kissable Individuals). Much to their anoyaé.. 
delight, the recipients were John and Di for services to 
raffle ticket selling. Of course, one of them will have to 
obey the strict rules of the TACKI Cup, and proudly display 
it in a prominent place in their living room - we have as yet 
to confirm whose! 
 
 
There were some very 
happy members of the 
Alban and Dudley family, 
as it was revealed that 
Lucy and Russ were 
expecting their first baby 
(see the photo) 
 
 
Everyone was absolutely delighted when WMTC Life 
Membership was awarded to Joan (Woollaston), it did 
come as a complete surprise to her, and all agreed that it 
was well deserved  
 
 
 

WMTC Committee January 2015 
 

President ï Dick Saunders 
Chairman ï David Rippe 
Secretary ï Jonathan Bugg 

Business Manager ï David Rippe 
Treasurer ï Dick Saunders 
Girlôs Rep ï Jenni Southern 
Boyôs Rep ï Dave Alban 
Non-Acting Rep ï Vacant 

Membership Secretary ï Sally Dudley 
Ticket Manager ï Gill Saunders 

Publicity Team Leader  ï Phil Weston 
Social Chairperson ï Ellie Bugg 
Show Producer 2015 ï Val Knight 

Show Administrator 2015 ï Anne Lloyd-Jones 
 



Show CD recording nights - 

As the show is so much earlier this year, the business of making the CDs for the 

cast to learn the songs and 

harmonies started in January. The 

process is quite complicated, with 

Rick recording MP3 piano 

accompaniments, emailing them to 

Ken, who puts them on a CD, while 

the music notes themselves 

are  photocopied for the session 

singers to read. Mat is there to help 

everyone along with their parts, and 

to do the actual recordings on the 

night with any amendments the producer might make. 

However, the CD making has become a much larger project than it used to be, as 

the number of session singers has 

increased  dramatically. Val claims 

that this is because so many want to 

learn the songs early, but there is a 

rumour that the wine and cheese 

that makes an appearance at all the 

sessions has a lot to do with it! 

Either way, a good time is had by all, 

and the end result (the CDs 

themselves) are much appreciated 

(as well as being much needed!). 

This year, we have been fortunate enough to have the computer supremo Kristian 

update our website, and he has put the notes, music and harmony parts, and the 

words of the sections, all on the site,  so it is easily accessible for the company - a 

great piece of work - Thanks Kristian 
 

DVD Night  -  
The annual DVD night took place on 31st January at PYPLC. As usual, Robin 

Barton, our master DVD 

maker,  turned up to show the 

cast just how good they 

looked in óNever Forgetô. With 

upwards of 60 turning up, it 

was a great evening, and 

everyone appreciated just 

how good the results of all our 

hard work were. As usual, we 

had wine and nibbles 

purchased by the proceeds of 

John and Diôs weekly raffle, 

and by the end of the evening 

everyone was replete and happyéé.except the óyoungsô who then went on to hit 

the town! 

 


